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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








October 24, 2017





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, October 4, 2017.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 
Earl Matherne


Assumption
Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee 
Absent: 

Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Gary Spillman


West Baton Rouge Parish Council
Rodney DeBenedetto

Citizen

Philip DeBenedetto


Citizen

Phil Porto



Citizen

Robbie Benoit


West Baton Rouge Parish Council
Kevin Durbin


West Baton Rouge Parish Council
Antonio German


CPRA

Chad Netto



Chustz Surveying

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director
William Tyson


Executive Director

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist
                                                                    * * * * *
President Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda of the meeting.

                                                                    * * * * *
The board reviewed the minutes of the September 6, 2017 board meeting.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle asked about the progress of the Attorney General’s opinion that had been requested by the board last month.  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney, responded that generally it takes 30-45 days to obtain the opinion, but they are trying to get it expedited.  Commissioner Jody Meche asked the attorney if the Attorney General’s opinion could disallow public access to levee roads.  Mr. Rockforte said we asked for an opinion that is more comprehensive than previous opinions, but he feels we will have to have a legislative solution to this issue.  Commissioner Kay Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the September 6, 2017 Board Meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal.
                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Chad Netto of Chustz Surveying gave a presentation to inform the Commissioners of ways to use drones for mapping and surveying of levees.  
                                                                    * * * * *
A meeting of the Equipment Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 3:30 p.m., Wednesday, September 6, 2017 at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana. Commissioner Moise LeBlanc called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Moise LeBlanc, Chairman

Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

Harry Marionneaux, Member

Earl Matherne, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

John Grezaffi, Ex-officio Member

Absent:

Glenn Angelle, Member

Also Present:

Commissioner Karen Jewell

Commissioner Spencer Harvey

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Supt.

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Program Specialist

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

1. Discuss the sale of used equipment.
Mr. Will Tyson advised the commissioners that the list of unsold used equipment includes equipment that did not sell in June of this year.  He asked for permission to place the equipment back out for bid, and to lower the minimum bid requested for some of the items.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to place the following items out for bid with the minimum bid indicated:

	Year/Model
	Tag
	Mileage/Hours
	Minimum Bid

	1984 Ford
	586
	349,762 miles
	$4,000

	1984 Ford
	587
	355,374 miles
	$4,000

	1993 Caterpillar
	830
	6870 hours
	$15,000

	1998 Caterpillar D5
	977
	5637.9 hours
	$15,000

	1991 Caterpillar
	797
	3006 hours
	$10,000

	2008 Ford F350
	1212
	84,134
	$1,500



There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Chairman



/s/Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

/s/Earl Matherne, Member



/s/Harry Marionneaux, Member

/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

After reviewing the minutes of the Equipment Committee, Commissioner Moise LeBlanc moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the Equipment Committee minutes of September 6, 2017 as presented.
                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson reminded the Commissioners of the levee inspection with the Corps of Engineers next month.  He said we will start the inspection on October 24th.  Any commissioner who wishes to participate should contact the Levee Board office to let the staff know.

                                                                    * * * * *
There was no report from CPRA.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte said the only other issue being considered besides the Attorney General Opinion request is the issue of bike paths on the levee.  We are working with West Baton Rouge Parish now.  Our agreement set out conditions on how it should be done to protect the levee district’s work with flood control.  

Mr. Phillip DeBenedetto advised the board that he has a copy of an agreement with the West Baton Rouge Parish government and the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District.  He said the levee board gave West Baton Rouge Parish a letter stating they had no objection to the project, subject to certain conditions.  Mr. DeBenedetto stated the parish is not following the conditions, because they have not obtained landowners’ approval.  He asked that the Levee Board pull the agreement, since they have not complied.  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte stated the Louisiana Legislature approved R.S. 38:301, which says the parish can build the bike paths. The letter of no objection simply stated the conditions they must follow to protect the levee board’s work to protect the public from flooding. 

Mr. Kevin Durbin of the West Baton Rouge Parish Council stated they have done what needed to be done in accordance with the agreement.  Mr. Gary Spillman of the West Baton Rouge Parish Council asked if the statute supersedes the agreement with the board.  Mr. Phil Portio of the West Baton Rouge Parish Council said the statute authorized the parish council to come to the levee board to seek the agreement, and that is all the parish has done in this matter.  After considerable discussion, President John Grezaffi stated this was a matter to be handled between the landowner and the Parish Council, and asked that the meeting proceed.  Commissioner Spencer Harvey left the meeting.
                                                                    * * * * *
Commissioner Jody Meche asked who would be responsible for the black top road on the West Guide Levee to Lake Fausse Point.  Mr. Tyson said DOTD would be responsible, since the black top road is considered a highway.  
                                                                    * * * * *
Mrs. Janice Jarreau asked if the board wished to defer discussion of renewal of employee supplemental insurance for January 1, 2018 and renewal of health insurance.  She said by then she should have additional information relative to insurance for next year.  The board agreed. 
                                                                    * * * * *
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

